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An affiliated  Chapter of the Society of Decorative Painters. 

  http://www.desertquailtolers 

               Chapter #99204 Established 1991 

Happy Fall!  Hopefully we will be saying good-bye to this hot weather soon.  I, for one, am ready to welcome in some cooler tem-
peratures. 

Many thanks to Judy Coates for a wonderful evening of painting during our September 25th chapter meeting.  We are so fortunate 
to have such creative designers and teachers in our area who are willing to share their talents and skills.  Judy did not disappoint 
us.  She is always so informative – sharing special techniques and products to enhance our projects.  I, for one, am sad to be saying 
good-bye to her owl series yet look forward to seeing the new designs she has in store for us.  Our October 23rd meeting will fea-
ture a “spooky” theme from our project to our food!  Beth Murena will teach a Halloween cup featuring pumpkins, bats, a black cat 
and the man in the moon.  It is such a fun design that is sure to be a hit with those who paint.  Please bring your favorite SPOOKY 
FOOD for our potluck.  As an added incentive to participate, everyone who brings a “spooky food dish” will receive a ticket for a 
chance to win a special raffle prize.   

The next few months will be busy ones.  I know many of you are spending every free moment painting items for our upcoming bou-
tique.  I am looking forward to seeing the many beautiful items that will be available for sale.  Remember, we ask that each of our 
members contribute to Granny’s Pantry.  These are food items (cookies, breads, chocolate covered pretzels, etc) that we sale.  Ro-
sanne Scholey has preprinted tags you may pick up at our next meeting.  Tags for Granny’s Pantry must be done on yellow paper.  
Also, don’t forget to turn your money and tickets into Marilyn Hinman for the Holiday Raffle.  We have such beautiful items to 
raffle off this year.  Great job Marilyn and committee (Judy Mountjoy and Donna Nelson).  I would be remise if I didn’t extend 
thanks to Becky Bolding and Jeannetta Cimo for their behind the scenes work in preparation for our Holiday Boutique weekend, 
October 26-27.   

Before we know it, it will be time for us to celebrate at our annual Christmas Party, December 4th.  Tickets are now on sale for 
members as well as their guests.  I hope that you will elect to participate in our ornament exchange.  It’s something new and differ-
ent that the committee has brought to us this year.  We have the opportunity to paint a design exclusively for the chapter member 
whose name you draw.  I think it will make this activity even more meaningful.  Table hostesses are also busy creating those beauti-
ful tables we have each year. 

Last, don’t forget that Janet Mitchell is collecting the 2019 membership dues.  We, again, are only charging $10 for our dues.  In 
order to join DQT, however, you must also join the Society of Decorative Painters.  This year, SDP has made it easier to notify our 
chapter of your paid dues.  You may elect to have them send a copy of your receipt directly to Janet.  Her email address is 
pin_queen23@hotmail.com.  Of course, you may also give her a copy of your receipt in person. 

That’s all I have for now.  Looking forward to seeing each of you at our October meeting! 

 

Best regards,  

Carol   

 

 

mailto:pin_queen23@hotmail.com


 

OCTOBER PROJECT  

Halloween Mug 

RSVP’s must be received by October 15, 2018 

  

Come join our teacher, Beth Murena, at our meeting on Tuesday, October 23, 2018. She will be 

teaching, Halloween Mug. 

 

 

 

Sign ups for this project will be accepted through October 15, 2018.  The following people have 

signed up as of October 5, 2018:  Heidi Allison, Sue Clark, Kelly Costello, Debbie Deaton, Marlene 

Forester, Linda Howard, Cathy Immel-Duke, Nancy Justice, Annette Lamarre, Janet Mitchell, Judy 

Mountjoy, Donna Nelson, Karen Paul, Debbie Ragains, Rosanne Scholey, Diana Van Riel, Carol Whit-

ton, and Ina Zentner.   

 

If you would like to join us to paint at the meeting and are not listed above, please contact Diana 

Van Riel, Co-1st Vice President, via email dees55@verizon.net or phone 760-646-2285. 

 

Paint will be provided at the meeting.  For those who wish to bring their own paint the colors are 
DecoArt Paint - Antique Rose, Antique White, Avocado Dip, Bittersweet Chocolate, Burnt Orange, 
Burnt Sienna, Canyon Orange, Dark Chocolate, Dioxazine Purple, Golden Straw, Hauser Dark Green, 
Honey Brown, Lamp Black, Moon Yellow, Neutral Grey, Pansy Lavender, Soft Black, Warm White. 

 

Brushes:  Favorite dry and regular shading brushes.  

 

Supplies:  Regular Painting Supplies. 

 

REMINDER:  The cost of this project is $10.00.  If you have signed up and are unable to attend, 
please contact Diana Van Riel (email dees55@verizon.net; phone 760-240-0068) or Sue Clark (email 
blessedwithabrush@gmail.com; phone 760-265-4453).  You will still be responsible to pay for the 
project unless we are able to sell it at the meeting.   

 

mailto:dees55@verizon.net
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1     Treasurers Report 2018   Desert Quail Tolers - Chapter #99204 Submitted by: Marilyn Hinman, Treasurer       
2                                       

3 Beginning Balance 10772.38 7985.16 8232.23 8965.5

5 9207.26 7576.65 7754.34 6930.44 6925.10 8099.79 8099.79 8099.79       

4                                       
5 Income 2018 JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUN JUL   AUG SEP   OCT NOV DEC Year to date 2018 Budnet 

6         245.00 1670.00 640.00       2555.0

0 ·   23000.00 

7                 0.00 ..   
8   25.00     55.84 56.86   31.00               168.70.   500.00 
9   10.00                 85.00         95.00   900:00 

10         1050.00   330.00 240.00         1620.0

0 ·   3000:00 

           285.00 180.00         .465.00

 ,   1500.QO 

12   30.0U 10.uu              420,rn   .. 650.00 

13 Programs 390.00 241.00 245.00     326.00 277.00 305.00     351.00         2135.00   3500.00 
14                 0.00     
15           647.00           647.00   1200.QO 
16   495.00 720.00 355.00 580.00 400.00 210.00   80.00           2840.00   3500.00 
17  135.00 70.00 70.00   80.00 138.00 45.00 71.00     90.00         699.00 · · 1500.00 
18           125.00           125.00     

19 Income TO-

TAL 585.00 871.00 1045.00 510.84 1100.86 722.00 1912.00   3137.00 1886.00   0.00 0.00 0.00 11769.70   39250.00 
20                                       
21                                       
22 Expenses 2018 JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUN JUL   AUG SEP   OCT NOV DEC Year to date 2018 Budget 
23                 0.00   50.00 
24  1250.00             99.95   245.00 125.00         1719.95   21925:ilil 
25                 0.00 ·   300.00 
26  64.00 25.00       55.84   87.86               232.70   500.00 

27   10.00       100.00                   110.00   20QO . 

.OO 
       1696.00       17.50           1713.50    

29     123.05                     123.05 

·    
30       50.00 32.00                 82.00 ·   50.0ci 
31   117.81         55.01 21.15   91.23 49.99         335.19   200.,00 
32   14.88       12.00   13.58               40.46   200.00 
33                 0.00   150.00 
34   102.51                           102.51   175.00 
35                 0.00    
36           35.00           35.00   50.00 
37                 0.00 .. · 100:00 
38  384.37 300.00 235.00     349.00 401.00 333.00     370.00         2372.37   , 3500.0ci 
39     110.00 333.63   240.00     145.86         829.49 . 1000.00 
40  1500.00                             1500.00   1500.00 
41                 0.00     
42                 0.00   100.00 
43     .             0.00   50.00 
44           361.17           361.17   600;1)0 
45    76.68  85.00   1940.36   2392.44           4494.48 :   3500.00 
46      11.08   20.00                 31.08   100.00 
47                 0.00 ·    
48   53.73     25.00 50.00 36.30       20.46         185.49   500.00 
49  173.85                             173.85   200.00 
50                 0.00   50.00 
51                                 0.00   
52                                 0.00     
53 Expense TOTAL 3372.22 623.93 311,68 269.13 2731.47 544.31 2735.90   3142.34 711.31   0.00 0.00  14442.29 ,·   39250.00 
54                                       
55  7985.16 8232.23 8965.55 9207.26 7576.65 7754.34 6930.44   6925.10 8099.79   8099.79 8099.79 8099.79       



 

TRUNK OR TREAT 

Donations  are needed for Faith Lutheran Church ‘s  

Trunk or Treat  

Please bring your donation to the next meeting, October 23, 2018 

                                              

         Ways & Means 

                October 

Raffle Baskets:  Diana Van Riel, Rosanne Scholey, 

Debbie Ragains. 

 

Featured Artist:  Beth Murena 



I have been painting since 1990, I have taken Classes from several “Big” Brushes and 

our wonderful local teachers.  I feel if you learn one thing from a teacher it helps to 

strengthen you painting ability. 

Janet and Heidi encouraged me  to teach, which is something I would probably never 

do without their encouragement.  

 

Marlene Forester 

611150 Onaga Trail  

Joshua Tree, CA. 92252 

760-366-8652 

615-670-8652 

maryforester@gmail.com 

Birthday: March 04 

 



By Nancy Schatz 

At this month’s Desert Quail membership meeting, Judy Coates taught the most adorable Christmas Owl.  During the class, 

she mentioned her technique for “Snowman Building”.  Since many of us had not heard or seen her method, I decided to 

include it as this month’s Education article.  Hope you enjoy it and find it useful as it’s that time to paint snowmen. 

Palette – Decoart Americana:  Bleached Sand, Lamp Black, Payne’s Gray, Snow White, Tuscan Red and Tangelo Orange 

“I paint all my Snowmen the same way.  I use a Lowe Cornell ½” Crescent Brush and a Liner Brush.  Hold the Crescent 

Brush at an angle so that you only are loading one side with Bleached Sand—you will be dry brushing so you need NO WA-

TER and very little paint.  After loading the brush, tap or gently wipe off onto a paper towel to pull a little of the extra paint 

off the brush. 

Hold your brush at an angle and with a light touch begin applying paint to the surface either in a circular motion or little 

“x”s.  Start with a very light touch in the brightest areas (these are areas that are not shaded).  As you work, you can give 

more pressure as needed.  Keep dry brushing towards the shadow areas.  Even if you think you are running out of color—

you will be leaving a light powdery color and that is what you want as you head towards the shaded areas. 

When your brush runs out of color, reload the same way and again start back in the brightest area working towards the shad-

ed area.  Each time you do this, your color will become brighter in each area.  Repeat this as needed until you are happy with 

the color.  Remember this is snow so you want it to look fluffy!  It usually takes 3 or 4 coats to get the color where you want 

it.  When doing this, be sure to let the first coat dry before continuing or your color will lift.  You could also add a little stip-

pling as you proceed.  Next dry brush or stipple on a little Snow White for a highlight. 

If you get the paint too heavy in the shadow areas, side load a 3/4” flat (very lightly) in Payne’s Gray (or if you have used a 

different blue on your background, you can use that color) and reinforce your shades.  You don’t want this reinforcement to 

get too heavy—it still needs to look fluffy. 

Snowman Faces:  All faces are done the same with the exception of the nose shape or  eye shapes. 

Cheeks:  Drybrush with Tuscan Red.  Remember  to star t with light pressure-proceed until you get the color you want. 

Eyes:  Very simple!!  Use your  liner—load into thinned Black.  Starting on the tip of your brush, paint short little strokes to 

form somewhat of a triangle or you may just wish to dip dot the eyes Black. 

 



 

               POT LUCK 

Bring your Ghoulish Dish 

to share with all, for a 

Spooky Halloween Meal. 



What are you making??? 

Do you know what “Granny’s Pantry “is??? 
What is “Granny’s Pantry”?  It is our annual bake sale at the Holiday Boutique.  It is a 

general fundraiser  and all members, PLEASE bring something.  Would love to make just  

few dollars more than last year.  Anything you make is great, Cakes, Cookies, pies, 

brownies,, jelly or jams, candy fudge, teas, popcorn balls– well you get the idea.  Just 

wrap it nicely and PLEASE  mark what it is and if it has NUTS. Please no frosted cupcakes 

or brownies in baggies, the frosting melts and we are not able to sell them.   

We will be happy to price it, as we now use Yellow Tags for food items.  You can  bring it 

before or during the boutique or make arrangements with Jennetta, Rosanne or myself 

to get it.  This year 

you can even bring it to the meeting on Oct. 23, as long as it’s not perishable.  You can 

bring it to the boutique & see what we do and shop for the holidays and maybe have a 

table yourself next year!  The boutique is Fri. & Sat., Oct. 26/27, 9-3 at the Community 

Church at Jess Ranch on Apple Valley Rd. behind Target. 

The funds that we make go right back into the club for teacher fees and rent, supplies 

and all the things that make our club run.  So don’t forget and  you get Quail Eggs for 

your donations.  THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB. 

Any question call Jennetta @760-221-0051 or Becky @760-247-2285 

Thanks so much for your help and supporting the club. 

YELLOW TAGS ON FOOD FOR NON-TAXABLE.  We will have them at the boutique with 

prices already on them.  THANKS 

 

When you donate your goodies, PLEASE note if there are NUTS in the items also we will 

be suppling YELLOW TAGs for all Granny Pantry items.  Please see Jeanetta or Becky.  



 

 

 

BOUTIQUE NEWS 

Thank you to everyone who got 

a table for our holiday boutique.  Looks like a full house!  We will be 

needing lots of help on  

Friday, October 26th, 9 to 3 

Saturday, October 27, 9 to 4 

 Painters to demonstrate our love of painting. Simple base 

coating is fine 

 Work “Granny’s Pantry (display and price foods) 

 Floor Walkers-help customers and put large purchases on “Sold” 

table 

 Greeters at front table (fill out name cards, in put names in com-

puter) 

 Cashiers,  Wrappers,  Tag cutters 

It takes a group to make our boutique a success, please join the fun 

and give us a hand.  We’ll be sending a form around at the Sept. 

meeting or just give Jeannetta a call.  We work in shift so no one has 

to work to long.  Thanks to everyone for making it a success.     





Membership Renewal 

 

I will start taking your membership renewals, we asking everyone  to please fill out the form 

and make a note if any info has changed and turn it in with your dues. Membership renewals 

are due September to December and dues are still only $10 for the year.  Please don’t wait for 

the last minute and miss being in the membership book. 



 

 

2019 Slate of Officers: 

 

President: Carol Whitton 

Programs: Heidi Allison and Rosanne Scholey 

Membership: Janet Mitchell 

Secretary: Nancy Schatz 

Tresurer: Marilyn Hinman 

Newsletter Editor: Beth Murena 

Ways and Means: Diana VanRiel 

 

Committees: 

Charities: Linda Howard 

Christmas Party: 

Easter Egg Exchange: Debbie Ragains 

Education: Kim Lathan Tamazzo 

Fair: Catherin Schinhofen 

Holiday Boutique: Becky Bolding and Jeannetta Cimo 

Holiday Raffle: 

Hospitality:  

Nominations: 

October Painting Month: Cathy Duke Immel 



  October Birthday’s 

Cathy Duke Immel  10/05 

Becky Bolding     10/10 

 

 
  

Cookbook Update 

Books sold                                                    98 

Order (but not paid)                                  34      

                                                                                            112 (books sold) 

Remaining books to sell                           94 

Next sale will be at the Boutique 



 

 

Diana Van Riel 

If there is anyone that can lend a helping hand,  
Today's Woman Foundation will be BASECOATING  
cancer boxes on Wednesday Oct 10, 2019. They are 
down to the last 20 boxes that we have painted for 
them. The meeting will be held at the Sunview Plaza  
13010 Hesperia Road  Ste 100 Victorville  
( Nisqually Road and Hesperia Road)  from 6:30 to 8:30 
p.m.  Bring your sponge brushes or a small roller paint-
ing brush.  Paint will be provided.  I know this is a busy 
time for all painting for the boutique and I know there is 
a class at Kreative Klutter so anyone else that can even 
spare 1 hour that evening, would be appreciated.   
Thanks to all of you that painted boxes this year-your  
efforts and creativity were so appreciated.  (Please note-
-we are only basecoating this evening) If anyone is still 
holding holding on to boxes please turn them in to me 
as we will basecoat them and take them to the work-
shop on November 3.  

Thank you all for making The Bundles of Hope a  

success. 

 

Diana Van Riel 

 



Save the Date:   The Today’s  Women Founda-

tion will be hosting a Bundle of Hope  

Workshop tentatively scheduled for Saturday, 

November 3, 2018, from 8:30 am to Noon.  The 

Workshop will be held at  

Sunview Plaza, Choice Medical Group 13010 

Hesperia Road, Suite 100, Victorville.  You will 

have an opportunity to make something special 

for a cancer patient.  You can  paint gift boxes, 

(using your Artistic Skills), sew or stuff determi-

nation dolls, or make bracelets.   

Material will be provided, but you may want to 

bring a few brushes. 

Contact Janet Mitchell 760-900-9343 or  

Diana Van Riel 760-646-2285 if you wish to  

participate in this great event. 



Desert Quail Tolers 

October 2018 Minutes 

          October 2, 2018 Meeting hosted by Sue Clark at Mimi’s Cafe. 

The meeting was called to order by President, Carol Whitton, at 6:25  p.m 

Present at the meeting were:  Carol Whitton, Diana VanRiel, Sue Clark, Janet Mitchel, Rosanne Scholey, Marilyn Hinman, Beth 

Murena, Annette Lamarre, Debbie Ragains, Jane Haggard, Jeannetta Cimo, , Becky Bolding, Judy Mountjoy 

 President: Carol Whitton –Nothing new to report. 

Programs: Diana VanRiel and Sue Clark – Beth Murena will be teaching next month. All the 2019 teachers have been obtained.  

 Membership: Janet Mitchell – Renewals have begun. We have a new member Marlene Forester. 

 Secretary: Rosanne Scholey –Minutes for August were reviewed, Marilyn Hinman moved to accept the minutes as pre-

sented, Seconded by Beth Murena, motion approved. 

 Treasurer: Marilyn Hinman -   Treasurer’s report was distributed and discussed. Rosanne Scholey moved the report be 

approved as presented, seconded by Beth Murena. Motion approved.  

 Newsletter: Beth Murena –  Articles are due by Friday, October 5th.  

 Ways and Means: Cathy Duke Immel – absent. Diana VanRiel will begin taking sign ups for 2019. 

 Charities: Catherine Schinhofen –  Absent 

 Christmas Party: Rosanne Scholey, Annette Lamarre, Debbie Ragains –Tickets currently on sale, $10 for members, $15 for 

guests.  A twist on the ornament exchange will be done this year, sign ups began at last general meeting. 

 Easter Egg Exchange: Debbie Ragains. Nothing to report. 

Education: - Nancy Schatz- Absent  

Fair: Jane Haggard and Marilyn Hinman –  Construction of the new building has not yet started. Once begun it will take 10 months 

to complete. 

Holiday Boutique: Becky Bolding and Jeannetta Cimo –   Boutique will be held on October 26 and 27th at Jess Ranch Community 

Church. Baked goods are needed for Granny’s Pantry. 

Holiday Raffle:  Marilyn Hinman , Judy Mountjoy,  Donna Nelson – Ticket sales going well. An additional 1000 tickets have been 

printed to insure plenty available at the Boutique. 

Hospitality: Judy Mountjoy – October will be Spooky Food month.  

Nominations: Rosanne Scholey, Cathy Duke-Immel  and Annette Lamarre – Slate of proposed officers and committee chairs was 

presented. See end of minutes for list. 

October Painting Month:  Sue Clark – Will be done at Boutique 

Quail Eggs: Kelly Costello  - Absent.  

Special Raffles: Carol Whitton, Diana VanRiel, Nancy Schatz – Nothing new to report. 

Summer Seminar: Beth Murena and Janet Mitchell – Judy Westagaard has been contracted for 2019. Project suggestions are being 

submitted. Chris Haughey has been contacted for 2020., a motion was made by Beth Murena and Seconded by Diana VanRiel that 

we contact Chris Haughey to sign a contract. 

Sunshine: Catherine Schinhofen – Absent Website: Carol Whitton – Website is up to date. 

Welcome: Nancy Justice – Absent| 

Cookbook: Cathy Duke-Immel –Absent. Remaining cook books will be sold at the Boutique.  

Old Business:  Today’s Woman Foundation will host an evening on November 3, from 8:30 to noon. Putting a personal note in 

the box is greatly appreciated. October 10th from 6:30 to 8:30 will be a base coating event.  

New Business:  2019 Charity – it was suggested that a new committee be formed called Community Service which would encom-

pass things like support of Today’s Women Foundation. 

Retention of Records – After some discussion a motion was made by Rosanne Scholey and Seconded by Beth Murena that we re-

tain all official records for 7 years. Motion passed. 

Board Meeting Sign up sheet for 2019 was passed around. 

Candy donation for Faith Lutheran Church Trunk or Treat even was announced. 

Next meeting November 6, hosted by Diana VanRiel. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:25. 



FELIZ NAVIDAD 
The DQT Christmas Party will be held on Tuesday, Dec. 4th.   

As you can see our food choice is Mexican. 

Things you will want to know: 

We will open the doors at 5 p.m., serving appetizers and virgin margaritas. Din-

ner, served at 6,  will be a Mexican themed buffet, food provided by  

Casa Delicious. 

We will have 8 tables, each seating 8 people. 

Cost for members is $10, visitors will be charged $15. 

Thanks to our table hostesses: 

Annette, Karen and Donna 

Becky 

Marilyn 

Sue Green and Helga 

Carol Whitton 

Catherine 

Nancy Schatz 

Diana, Debbie and Rosanne 

A twist on the ornament/secret Santa will be available for anyone wish-

ing to participate. You will be asked to fill out a form about some of 

your favorite things, those forms will be given to those participating 

and you will be asked to paint an ornament for the person whose form 

you took. Please do not participate if you feel you will be unable to 

complete the ornament as it means someone will be disappointed.  



2018 Christmas Wreath Ornament Exchange 
An ornament will be provided by the Chapter, if you are interested please complete the form 

below and return to the Next meeting. In October any exchange of forms will take place. 

Please remember that someone is anxious to receive the ornament you painted. 

 

Name:____________________________________________ 

Phone:____________________________________________ 

Email:_____________________________________________ 

 

*Surprise me…anything you paint would be perfect!! Check here:______ Or 

 

Favorite Color(s)__________________________________________________ 

Favorite Hobby: __________________________________________________ 

Favorite Holiday Theme:____________________________________________ 

(Snowmen, Santa, Gingerbread, etc.) 

Favorite Time (season of the Year:___________________________________ 

 

Any other Favorites:_______________________________________________ 

***PLEASE RETURN THE FINISHED PROJECT BY THE NOVEMBER 2018 DQT MEETING, 

OR BRING TO THE CHRISTMAS PARTY ON DECEMBER 4TH. 

THANK YOU 

 

 

 


